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ASPLEY HEATH PARISH COUNCIL








Clerk: Denise Batchelor



Tel:
01525 717905






Email:clerk@aspleyheath.org.uk
Minutes of the Aspley Heath Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 27th April 2022 at the Methodist Church Hall, High Street, Woburn Sands, starting after the Annual Parish Meeting
Present:
PCllrs

S Smith (Chair)

G Clough

P Garratt


G Harris





A McKay


S McQuillan



In Attendance:

Mrs D Batchelor (Clerk)

2346
To Receive Apologies of Absence
Apologies were received from PCllrs Jordan and Marshall and CBCllr Baker.

2347
To Note Declarations of Interest relating to Items on the Agenda 

There were no Declarations of Interest.
2348
To Agree the Minutes of the Previous Meeting   

It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the previous meeting, held on 

           30th March 2022 be signed as a true record of events.  

2349 
Open Forum – Members of the Public are Invited to Speak to the Parish Council


  There were no residents present.

2350 
Central Bedfordshire Councillor Report 
	Actions carried forward:
2259  Proposed new development at Marston Vale – A stakeholder meeting was attended by 
          PCllrs McKay and Clough.  All Parish Councils were said to have been consulted
          but this was not true.   Amendments to the plans had been made by the developer O&H 
          Land.  CBCllr Baker had contacted MKC as their concerns had been ignored and it was felt 
          MKC’s views should also be forwarded to CBC.  The determination date for the plans had 
          been extended to the end of June.  Outline planning permission was for 5000 homes.  If no 
          details had been received by the end of May the Clerk would chase to ensure the Parish 
          Council’s views were included.      (Sept 2021)
                                                                                                          Action: DB/PCllrs
2259b  Super Fast Broadband was also being investigated.  The BT Community team advised 
            rural areas were attracting more funding.  Gigiclear would be asked if they would get 
            involved with providing SFBB.  (Sept 2021)









Action: JB


2351
Chairman’s Report
	Actions carried forward:
1995
Speeding and Parking on Church Road

During the Annual Meeting residents had advised the Council that they had received a consultation from CBC on the addition of yellow lines on Church Road.  The Parish Council had not been informed.  CBC had suggested yellow lines in the wrong places and had not included a 20mph limit.
                                                                                                                     Action: GC/JB
2260   Details of the Councillor vacancy would go onto the notice board.    (Sept 2021)









Action: SS/GC
2304  To Agree Meeting Venues for 2022

           The date for the AGM was set for Wednesday 27th April at the Methodist Church.  PCllr 

           Smith agreed to purchase refreshments for the evening.    (Jan 2022)



                                                                              Completed


2351a  To Discuss Flags on lampposts supporting Ukrainian family
  Flags had been put out locally.  Some residents were hosting 
  Ukrainian families and a word of welcome in Ukrainian would be 
  added to the website.  With the Jubilee coming up it was agreed that 
  Jubilee rosettes be purchased, at a cost of approximately £40 and 
  attached to lampposts in the Parish with reusable ties.








Action: SS

2352
Roads and Footpaths
	Actions carried forward:
            Although the fencing repairs were unlikely to happen in the short term this would remain on 
            the agenda.  A resident had been injured by fencing that had fallen down and had not been 

            repaired.  This would be reported to Bedford Estate and Greensand Trust as the lack of 

            maintenance was now a health and safety issue.           (Reviewed July 2020) 



                                                                             Action: GH
2263      PCllr Smith and a resident had cleared away all the debris on Bishops Walk.  An invoice 

              would be sent to CBC asking for payment of £100 however, an order number was 

              required.  PCllr Smith would see if she could get one generated during a meeting with the 

              Rights of Way Officer.   (Sept 2021)








            Action: SS
2263a    BOAT at the top of Church Road – A topological survey was being planned by CBC.  A 

              resident had reported increased traffic on the BOAT due to the closure of Bow Brickhill 
              Road as cars were accessing it as an alternative route.  PCllr Smith had contacted the 

              CBC Rights of Way Officer to suggest the planned temporary closure was brought 

              forward.  PCllr Clough had recent pictures of the damage and these would be sent to 

              CBC.






                                    Action: CBC/GC/DB


2353  Lights
	Actions carried forward:
2117 The contractor had agreed to pay half of the cost.  PCllr Smith would chase the payment as no cheque had yet been received.      (Sept 2020)
                                                                                                                 Action: SS/Contractor


2354  Planning
	Actions carried forward:
2249a  12 Silverbirches Lane

             A Lawful Development Certificate had been applied for by the resident.  CBC had refused 

             this and had asked for a full planning application.  No update had been received on this as 

             yet.  The Clerk would contact CBC to see if a planning application had been received.

             (July 2021)


                                                                             Action: JB/CBC
2339     47 Church Road – Comments had now been sent to CBC.







Completed


New Planning Applications

Sandown, Narrow Path – the streetscape and height of the carport were of concern
11 Narrow Path – the size of the development was questioned as previous additions had increased the house’s size.
Recent Planning Applications 
2354a  To Discuss and Prepare Comments on SEMK Expansion – North 

             of Bow Brickhill Road and Woburn Sands Road

 The main concern was that there was no connection planned to 
  Newport Road from the proposed development.  PCllr Harris would 
  prepare the Council’s response to MKC.




                     



Action: GH
2355
Village Matters 
	Actions carried forward:

2267
To Discuss Homewatch


A meeting was to take place to collate address lists.        (Sept 2021)








Action: GC/SS
2340  Some possible designs for a new notice board had been forwarded to Members.  These 

          would be looked at and a shortlist considering design and cost would be made for the next 

          meeting.  







Action: DB
2342 
To Agree the Agenda for the AGM

The agenda would follow the usual structure.  The Chair would see if a speaker could be found.









Completed


PCllr Garratt provided an update on the increased visitor numbers to Ashridge Park and the subsequent ban on new developments.  It was asked how much damage the SSSI had received during recent years and whether this would be grounds for stopping any development in the local area.  It was felt that this would need to be proved and may be difficult to do so.
2356
To Receive an Update from the Neighbourhood Plan Steering
           Group 

Funding was being sought for 2022/23.  A Green Infrastructure Plan 
had been proposed, the cost of this was approximately £4000.  It was questioned what the Plan would add to the Neighbourhood Plan and further investigation was advised. The Parish Council was asked to help facilitate the upcoming workshops as the NP group was very small.
2357
Finance
a. To approve payments to be made in April
	Payee
	Chq No
	Amount
	Description

	D Batchelor
	1210
	£183.00
	Clerk’s Salary – April

	Forde & McHugh
	1211
	£355.44
	Street lighting maintenance 1/4/21-30/9/21

	E.on
	1212
	£621.79
	Street lighting electricity 1/4/21-30/11/21

	Npower
	1213
	£507.59
	Street lighting electricity 1/12/21-31/3/22

	G Clough
	1214
	£30.25
	Printing of flyers for AGM and Councillor vacancy

	G Clough
	1215
	£500.00
	Replacement cheque for 1208 (NP)

	Woburn Sands Methodist Church
	1216
	£24.00
	Hall hire - April


The above payments were APPROVED.

b. To agree the financial statement for March
The financial statement was APPROVED.

	Actions carried forward:

2132a To discuss information received from NatWest on switching bank account

           The Clerk had forwarded the relevant forms to the Chair for completion.  The Chair would 

           ring the bank to get paper copies of the forms.  (Oct 2020)


          
                                                                                                       Action: SS


2358
To Note Correspondence Received Since the Last Meeting
	
	From
	Subject

	Action

	2072
	NatWest
	Bank Statements
	

	2073
	Central Beds Watch
	Crime Stats – March (no crimes reported in AH)
	

	2074
	SEMK Stakeholder Group
	Inclusion in group – representative required
	Email with name of rep

	2075
	Beds PCC
	March newsletter
	

	2076
	Milton Keynes Council
	Planning Notification SEMK  
	Comments by 29th April

	2077
	East West Rail
	Link to minutes from meeting
	

	2078
	Central Beds Council
	Town & Parish Council Newsletter – March 
	

	2079
	Beds PCC
	Reminder of meeting 20/4
	

	2080
	Central Beds Council
	Remittance advice – Precept £8541
	


Signed: …………………………….

Chairman
The meeting closed at 9.19pm.
